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Mr. Chair  

Being the first time for my delegation to take the floor in this committee, I wish 

to congratulate you on your election as Chairman of the Fifth Committee. I would 

also like to extend my congratulations to all the Members of the Bureau on the 

assumption of their new roles and responsibilities.  

 

Mr. Chair 

Appreciation is extended to Ms. Catherine Pollard, Under Secretary-General for 

Management Strategy, Policy and Compliance, for her presentation on the 

financial situation of the United Nations on 19 October 2021. I would also like 

to thank Mr. Chandramouli Ramanathan, Assistant Secretary-General, 

Controller, for his briefing on 11 October 2021 regarding the management of the 

liquidity situation of the Organisation.  

 

Mr. Chair, 

 

Lesotho aligns herself with the statements made by Guinea on behalf of G77 and 

China and Kenya on behalf of the African Group. In national capacity, Lesotho 

would like to make the following comments; 

 

The current global health crisis instigated by the Covid-19 pandemic has already 

brought about an economic crisis globally, proving a challenge not only to 

individual national economies, but for the entire world economy. This has 

particularly crippled the least developed and landlocked countries economically. 

 

Cognizant of the unprecedented impacts of COVID-19 and continuing adverse 

impacts of climate change on member states’ economies, with also increased debt 



distress and limited fiscal space, Lesotho would like to commend those member 

states who nonetheless continue to fulfill their financial obligation by paying their 


